BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday, 21 July 2021 at 7.30 pm

Present


Chairman



Ward
*



Ceri Mitchell (L)


Burtonwood

Vice Chairman 
*
                                M Rufus (L)



Westbrook





Council Members

*



A Abbey (L)



Burtonwood

*                                          Cathy Mitchell (L)


Burtonwood 



I Murphy (L)



BurtonWood

*



E Abbey (L)



Burtonwood 

*



J Guthrie (L)



Burtonwood

*



J Webb (IND)


Old Hall




B Gallagher (L)


Westbrook





D Gallagher (L) 


Westbrook

*



B MacLaren (IND
 

Westbrook





D Duddle (IND) 


Westbrook

*



T Mirfin (CON)


Westbrook





N Shah (CON)


Westbrook





M Paszkowska (CON)

Westbrook
* 



A Guthrie (L)



Westbrook 



*
Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present
Clerk to the Council – Julie Pickles
Jan White

Peter Beverley

Siobaan Carr
Graham Reece

Kim Lewis

C32
Apologies
An apology for absence had been received from Councillors M Paszkowska, D Duddle, B Gallagher, D Gallagher, I Murphy and N Shah.

C33
Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

It was noted that no declarations of Interest were forwarded or recorded.
C34
Community / Policing Issues 


It was noted that the local Police Officer reports had been received and emailed round to Members and it was

Resolved by the Council that the report be noted

Other matters discussed;-

· Planning Application 2021/39015 - local residents (Graham Reece and Gordon Bellis) attended the meeting to ask the Parish Council for support against the application. It was noted that Dougie Owen had also sent his representations to Councillor A Abbey. The planning application related to permission for 10 static caravans. Both Councill A Abbey and Councillor Cathy Mitchell said they would support the residents but could only do this within the planning regulations framework.
· Kim Lewis attended the meeting to inform the Parish Council about the many over grown trees in the area, she had reported trees over hanging into her garden to the Borough Council last year who stated they had no funds to cut them back, so she had cut them down herself, the trees have grown over the last twelve months and are as bad as ever, she contacted the Borough Council once again to be told that if she cuts them back she will also have to remove at her own cost or she will be prosecuted for fly tipping, the Parish Council noted her report.
C35
Westbrook Library Update

It was reported that the library would be re-opened on the 6 September, LiveWire were currently preparing for the internal adjustments, the Parish Council wished to give their thanks to the Ward Councillors, Councillor A Guthrie and Councillor J Guthrie, it was noted that this was a testament to their hard work that the library will be opening again for the use of the local residents.
 C36
Minutes of the Previous Meeting (16 June 2021)


It was resolved by the Council that the minutes from the meeting held on 16 June 2021 were read and approved as a correct and true record
C37
Matters Arising


Councillor A Guthrie reported on ‘The Big Westbrook Party’, it was noted that it was another sell out event for the benefit of local residents. £1400 was taken on the gate with a further £600 donated by Gullivers World, in total £2000 was raised for charity (St Roccos) with a further £300 raised for the RSPCA.


C38
Finance Sub-Committee - Agenda (21 July 2021)
The Chairman (Cllr Ceri Mitchell) reported verbally on the Finance Sub-Committee meeting attended by himself, Councillor M Rufus, Councillor A Guthrie, Councillor J Webb and Councillor B MacLaren.

Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council.

C38.1 Apologies

An apology for absence had been received from Councillor B Gallagher.
C38.2 Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

No Declarations of Interest had been received or recorded.
C38.3 Application(s) for Grant
An application for grant had been received from #TALE, this group provided heart screening for young people (18-35 year olds) within the community. The group were hoping to screen 200 young people in November 2021 and that any assistance would be greatly appreciated, it was further reported that Burtonwood Community Centre and the David Lloyd Centre provided free facilities and the cost to screen one person was £50 and it was 
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that a Grant of £500 be awarded to #TALE

C38.4 Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers between meetings 

Nil
C38.5 Accounts Requiring Payment (May / June 2021)

WBC / Printing 






£     67.20

D Norris Half Year Landscaping 




£ 3545.00

SCS Litter Picker – 3 Weeks 




£   864.48

Clerks Expenses June / July 2021



£     91.63

Bookings Clerk July 2021 





£   325.00

SCS Litter Picker 






£   171.34

Clerks Expenses June / July 




£     60.45

WBC Printing 






£     32.40

SCS Litter Picker 






£   288.16

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committed that all payments be made

C38.6 Monthly Accounts & Bank Reconciliation (June 2021)
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the payments, receipts account and reconciliation for the month of June 2021 and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the balance be noted and the report be accepted     
C38.7 Defibrillator Sites 

The Clerk reported that she had been requested to gain information in reference to sites which held defibrillators within the Parish area. 
It was noted that 3 were sited in Burtonwood (Community Centre, Patterdale Lodge Doctors Surgery and St Michaels Church Hall. None were sited in Collins Green. The Clerk had found it difficult to find the exact sites in Westbrook as there was much conflicting information.
It was reported that the costings for one unit;-

Defib £650 + vat

External Defib Cabinet £195 + vat

Plus cost of electrical Contractor (it was noted that Cllr M Rufus would fit these units for cost price)

It was reported that the ex-Chairman of the Parish Council (Kevin Burgess) would source the units and he was willing to train anyone in the use of the units, he would also be able to maintain them, additionally he was able to come along to a meeting to discuss any elements of the apparatus and it was 
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that initially two units be purchased, one to be sited in Collins Green (Nursing Home) and one to be sited at the Kingswood Parish Community Centre in Westbrook, Councillor J Webb volunteered to gather information with reference to existing external sited defibs in Westbrook and Old Hall      

C38.8 External Audit

The Clerk reported that the external audit documents had been returned to as directed by end of June 2021.

C38.9 Kingswood Community Centre
It was noted that all invoices had been completed for July 2021.
C38.10Pavilion Centre

Nil
C38.11Play Area – Pavilion

Nil 
C38.12Play Area – Collins Green
Nil
C38.13Play Area Inspections

Nil 

C38.14Fir Tree Community Ground
Nil

C38.15Pitches

It was reported that an additional football club had requested to use the pitches on the Gorsey Lane site, the Clerk would liaise with all concerned.
C38.16Quotations Received

Nil
C38.17Tree Roots at the side of the Old Co-op Site - Burtonwood

A report of tree roots breaking through a path of tarmac had come to the attention of the Clerk, it was noted that the Parish had maintained this area as the Borough Council had left the area to grow over. Since then the Borough Council had always disputed ownership, it was noted that the Clerk would make some further inquiries.
C39
Planning Agenda (21 July 2021)
Councillor A Abbey reported verbally on the Planning Sub-Committee meeting, it was noted no other Members of the sub-committee was present.
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council
C39.1 Apologies

Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor D Duddle, Councillor D Gallagher and Councillor N Shah.
C39.2 Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

No Declarations of Interest had been received or recorded.
C39.3 Documents Received

0 General Items of Correspondence 

9 Domestic Planning Applications
8 Non Domestic Planning Applications

0 Prior Notifications under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town and Country Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved

0 The Planning Inspectorate

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representation

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry
0 Enforcement Notices Closed 

0 Enforcement Noticed Opened 

0 Town and Country Act 1991 – Appeal Under S78 Against Refusal of House Holder Application 
0 WBC Development Control Agenda

0 WBC Cat D Listing

0 Ward List

Recommended by the Planning Sub-Committee that the above documents received be noted 
It was noted that Councillor A Abbey and Councillor Cathy Mitchell would send comments to the Borough Council in relation to applications;-
Planning application 2021/39681 - Mixed use phase, Omega South, Land south / west of existing roundabout junction to Whittle Avenue - Reserved Matters (Major) - Reserved matters application for development of supermarket (Use Class A1) (floorspace 1,900 sq.m) drive thru restaurant/ cafe unit (Use Class A3/ A5) (floorspace 350 sq.m) and drive thru coffee shop (Use Class A1/A3) (floorspace 167 sq.m) with associated car parking and infrastructure (details of Appearance, Landscaping, Layout and Scale) pursuant to outline application 2019/36241
Planning application 2021/39015 - Land currently used as stables and general business use – opposite (to the north west) of 41 Broad Lane – Proposed laying out of caravan pitches and associated works including hard standing and drainage
C40
Correspondence 
1.

The Clerk

2.
Email – WHP Telecoms Ltd – Proposed Telecommunications Mast – Chapel Lane SW

3.
Email – Bold Parish Council on behalf of Sutton Wombles – Support for Defibs

4.
Email – C Mitchell to D Duddle / Meeting Venue

5.
Email – Omega Planning Update Newsletter

6.
Email – Cllr Marc Rufus – Objection to 24 hour trading – Ref. Omega Update

7.
Emails – Paul Stafford / Sue Burke / Julie Cross / Louise Curnow / John Lydon / Sandra Knight / Pam Whitby - objection to meeting venue / co-option process / candidates

8.
Email – Cllr D Duddle - Clarification on Correspondence from last month

9.
Email – Clerk to Cllr N Shah – Ref. Candidates / Process / Meeting Venue

10.
Clerks and Councils Direct

11.
Email – Cllr B Gallagher Ref. Westbrook Library

12.
Police Report – Burtonwood

13.
Email – Alan McKinnon – CUMC Update

14.
Email – Cllr Ceri Mitchell – Overflowing bins in Callands

15.
Email – Police report Westbrook and Callands
Resolved by the Council that the above documents received be    noted 
C41
Burtonwood Reports / Updates
Councillor A Abbey reported on the following matters;-

· Rugby (Bulldogs) requested Defib on Rugby field, it was noted there was already 3 in the village, the Parish Council agreed in principal but question siting
· Litter picking working to incorporate local companies, litter caused by individuals
· Burtonwood FC
· Fatal accident in Burtonwood
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Alex Abbey’s report be   noted
Councillor Cathy Mitchell reported on the following matters;-

· Penkford Lane RSJ leaning against fence, buried quite deep, WBC were investigating
· Thanks all local litter pickers doing a fantastic job
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Cathy Mitchell’s report be noted

Councillor J Guthrie reported on the following matter;-

· Goal posts on Gorsey Lane needed painting – it was noted that the posts had been taken down by Mattiola as they had purchased new ones, these old post had been put back up illegally
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Judith Guthrie’s report be noted
C42   Old Hall Reports / Updates

Councillor J Webb reported on the following matters;-

· Old Hall Spar Shop

· Old Hall Park

· Boundary confusion
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Jason Webb’s report be noted
C43
Westbrook Reports / Updates

Councillor M Rufus reported on the following matters;-

· Nuisance parking at Callands School – going to work in partnership with children in September

· Willow Vale footpath

· Lack of electric vehicle charging in area

Resolved by the Council that Councillor Marc Rufus’s report be   noted

Councillor Alan Guthrie reported on the following matters;-

· Partnership working with St Philips School, outside lessons (nearly every week) at the Community Orchard, area provided by the Land Trust, all about working together, the need to nurture the future 
· Parish Council grant given to the Community Orchard

· Parish Council grant given to Old Hall Park

Resolved by the Council that Councillor Alan Guthrie’s report be noted

C44   Forward Planning / Environmental Initiatives 
The Chairman requested items / ideas in relation to the above to pursue on future agenda - to be sent to the Clerk.
The meeting closed at 8.50 pm. 
Signed as a true record……..…………….

Cllr Ceri Mitchell  
 Chairman

    15 September 2021
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